

WINDSOR HOUSE 50 VICTORIA STREET LONDON SW1H 0TL

Mobile E-mail Website 07827 906387 abbie.lloyd2 @beis.gov.uk www.gov.uk/ome

Dr Onkar Sahota AM
Chair of the London Assembly
London Assembly
City Hall
Kamal Chunchie Way
London E16 1ZE

11 July 2022

## Dear Dr Sahota

Thank you for your letter of 22 June. The Police Remuneration Review Body (PRRB) has made its recommendations and we submitted these to the Home Secretary in our report on police officer pay for 2022/23. I am unable to comment on the substance of our recommendations as they remain confidential while the Government considers its response.

In making our recommendation for police officer pay this year, the PRRB considered a wide range of factors in line with our Terms of Reference, including the cost of living.

The Government will consider the recommendation received and take the final decision on the pay award for police officers. The Government has not yet announced any decision on police officer pay for 2022/23.

Yours sincerely

Zoë Billingham CBE

Tai Billingham

Chair, Police Remuneration Review Body